
While you are eating free pizza in the staff  lounge, these salespeople wil l  tel l  you how
your retirement plan in WA works.  They may also tel l  you that you wil l  not have
enough savings for retirement,  and they wil l  encourage you to start saving in a 403b
plan that their  company offers .  What they may not tel l  you is that signing a contract
with them wil l  enroll  you in a high-fee 403b plan.  They may also use this meeting to
attempt to sell  you l i fe insurance or long-term care insurance with their company.
Their most egregious act is  encouraging you to consolidate previous retirement
savings accounts into their high-fee company.  They may also tel l  you how many of your
colleagues have already opened a 403b plan to make you feel more comfortable
signing up with their company.   

Please be aware that the WA Department of Retirement Services does not make
building visits .  I f  you have recently received an email  (possibly forwarded from your
off ice manager or building admin) tel l ing you that a retirement benefit  provider is
coming to educate staff  about their  retirement options,  please be aware that these are
salespeople using your retirement benefits as a platform to sell  you their high-fee
products.   

Update 
October 19. 2022 

- stay connected

FOLLOW US!
Facebook: Lake Washington Education Association

IG: lweaeducators

www.lakewashingtonea.org

 THE MOST EXPENSIVE PIZZA YOU HAVE EVER EATEN!
LWEA is committed to educating our members about high-fee 403b plans. This is

the time of year when people, calling themselves “Financial Professionals,” may be
coming into your building or emailing you to discuss your retirement benefits. 

Learn More

403(b)Wise provides excellent resources for members. Learn more about high-fee
403b plans, or, if you already have a 403b plan with a high-fee company and want out,

how to get your savings out of the plan.

Interested in saving more for retirement? Learn more about a low-fee Deferred
Compensation Plan (DCP), also known as a 457b plan, offered by the WA Department

of Retirement Services.

If you do choose to sign up for an appointment, please be aware that these salespeople

are trained in avoiding questions about their high fees. LWEA encourages members to

make informed decisions about personal finances and retirement planning.

https://www.facebook.com/LakeWashingtonEA/
https://www.instagram.com/lweaeducators/
http://www.lakewashingtonea.org/
https://403bwise.org/education
https://403bwise.org/education/bad-403b
https://www.drs.wa.gov/plan/dcp/


LWEA Officers and
Executive Committee

 
President:

Howard Mawhinney
LWEA / 425-822-3388

 
Vice President:
Katie Badger

LWEA / 425-822-3388
 

Primary Rep:
Patti Cook

Rush / 425-936-2690
 

Intermediate Rep:
Fareeha Nasir

Alcott / 425-936-2490
 

Middle School Rep:
Hattie Midboe

Stella / 425-936-2475
 

High School Rep:
Bethany Shoda

LWHS / 425-936-1700
 

Specialists Rep:
Nikole Lalas

RHS / 425-936-1800
 

Special Services Rep:
Karyn Taggart

KaMS/ 425-936-2400
 

Ethnic Minority Rep:
Michael Finley

RHS/ 425-936-1800

NEA: National level affiliation
WEA: State-based affiliation and support (Prof Dev, conferences, grant programs)
LWEA: President and VP Release Time, Bargaining, Comp Teams and Operating Expenses
UniServ: WEA Staff Salaries and Benefits and Operating Expenses (lease, supplies, etc)
BIPOC: Special assessment funds for BIPOC programs
Community Outreach: Support for community groups, member engagement and grassroot
lobbying.

Key

22-23 Dues Rates for LWEA
The LWEA Bylaws require that local dues are calculated based on
.007 of the prior year’s total compensation for a beginning teacher.
As the beginning teacher salary changes, our dues also change. In
2021-22 a beginning teacher’s compensation was $64,046. When you
look at your paycheck, you’ll probably notice that your dues went up
this year by about $3-$5 dollars. 

Dues are deducted in 12 monthly installments from September
through August. Here’s the breakdown that explains how your dues
are distributed. 

A highlighted category means there was a small increase in the dues amount. 

If you elect to participate in these political action funds, your

dues deduction will increase by $2.25 per month for WEA-PAC

and by $1 per month for NEAFCPE.In large part, WEA-PAC and

NEAFCPE fund opportunities for our educators to meet with

legislators to share their knowledge of and expertise in the

education legislation under consideration by state and federal

government. 

Join WEAPAC/NEAFCPE 
Not sure if you've already joined? Join again, you won't be double charged.

In addition to regular dues, members may elect to
participate in WEA-PAC, the state political action fund,

and NEAFCPE, the national political action fund.

mailto:HMawhinney@washingtonea.org
mailto:katie.badger@washingtonea.org
mailto:pcook@lwsd.org
mailto:fanasir@lwsd.org
mailto:hmidboe@lwsd.org
mailto:bshoda@lwsd.org
mailto:nlalas@lwsd.org
mailto:ktaggart@lwsd.org
mailto:mifinley@lwsd.org
https://www.washingtonea.org/advocacy/wea-pac/


Seattle Visiting Nurse Association (SVNA) to
offer flu shot clinics in October

Monday, October 24, 3-7 p.m. at Juanita H.S. (10601 NE 132nd Street, Kirkland)

Thursday, October 27, 2:30-8 p.m. at Eastlake H.S. (400 228th Ave NE, Sammamish)

Friday, October 28, 3-7 p.m. at Redmond H.S. (17272 NE 104th St, Redmond)

LWSD is partnering with Seattle Visiting Nurse Association (SVNA) to offer flu shot clinics in

our four comprehensive high schools throughout October. There is a staff-only event on

Friday, October 21 from 1-5 p.m. at the LWSD Resource Center. The exact products available

will be Flucelvax Quadrivalent Flu Vaccine and the Flucelvax Quadrivalent Preservative-Free

Flu Vaccine. Everyone age 4+ is eligible for the following three locations:
 

Dates/Locations

Register here: https://schedule.seattlevna.com/home/b2e67bfb-a83a-ed11-9db1-
6045bd0054d4
 

STAFF ONLY: 
Friday, October 21, 1-5 p.m. at LWSD Resource Center (16250 NE 74th ST, Redmond) 

Register here.

OFFICE STAFF

8575 164th Ave NE
Suite 100
Redmond, WA 98052

Office Manager:  Terr i  Neely
Fie ld Ass istant:  Diana Wagner
UniServe Rep: Laura-Lee Barron

SEBB Benefits – Open Enrollment
The open enrollment window for SEBB is shorter this year.  Open enrollment dates are: 

October 31 through November 21, 2022
Forms and SEBB My Account will be available to make changes for open enrollment on

October 31. Enrollments, changes, and premiums are effective January 1, 2023.

 Be prepared, review your current enrollment and research

changes:

Visit Open Enrollment - SEBB 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Femail.lwsdorg.myenotice.com%2Fc%2FeJwtj8FqxSAURL8m7hLUq0YXLh6U9xvBeK-J1Kclsa-_36QUZjEwDHOGvDBGm9kaqxh6w5XTxF4hl1y3JaOX3ArFsjegLKAiqZ2BRSTlorQgaFC8tBjK3s4-3T22e9SQOFA00qa4rsJypAQgQKZZ2aRY8XvvX-cAj0E-L51xJ_wuNJ0Uei_0rmGK7XUndLxzpMtxF7nC2YwhQBgJhRgdrmK8kPWKnGuFaoBnCXUb4IMqi632EPvfCSccWHb4zzXgRscN_XPi1I6NdV9bzynH0HOry__gLyKlVoI&data=05%7C01%7CTNeely%40Washingtonea.org%7C53c5af25a09e423d5ba808dab0676bb2%7Cc51bd6ee3b224c0ba0fdfc3c3d347ca7%7C0%7C0%7C638016255490792961%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=79eX%2BNDyKq3mORaQ5jzJvS7OPymVL0lAJ2DHLpHlXPc%3D&reserved=0
https://www.hca.wa.gov/employee-retiree-benefits/open-enrollment-sebb


Do you know how much you can
expect for retirement

 income?

Log in to your online account and use the Benefit Estimator

to get an idea of your monthly retirement income.

Listen to the new DRS podcast: Fund Your Future
Use the tips in the financial independence checklist to set

some goals

 Your monthly retirement income is based on several factors

including: your salary, how old you’ll be when you retire, the

type of plan you have and if you decide to list a survivor.

Three tools to set you up for a successful retirement:

Marketplace
 

Ads are run in the Update
on a first come, first

served basis. All ads must
include a home email
and/or phone number.
Send directly to Terri

Neely in the LWEA office. 

O C T  1 7 , 1 8 &  2 0

Elem Half-Day
Conferences

O C T  2 1

LEAP Day
NO School

Introducing Nani Lium – LWEA
UniServ Rep Director

LWEA is happy to have Nani as our newest full-time staff

member. Nani has been a part of WEA for thirteen years. She

has jumped right in attending Bargaining meetings and District

Labor Mgmt. She will soon begin visiting schools to meet with

staff and building reps. “I am excited to begin working with

Lake Washington and to become a part of the LWEA family. I

believe in the significance of our work and the importance of

solidarity in the labor movement.”  Welcome to Nani!

O C T  3 1

HALLOWEEN

Pre-Retirement Seminar
LWEA will be offering the first Pre-Retirement Seminar of the

2022-23SY on Friday, Dec.2 and Saturday, Dec. 3.  Both

sessions will be held at the LWEA Office.  

The sessions will go into depth on Social Security, Health plans

and Retirement plans.  Priority is given to those who will be

retiring this year.  

For more information and to register, see: 

Pre-Retirement Seminar December 2022

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTMuNjUxMDM2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kcnMud2EuZ292L29hYS8ifQ.FcWfXrWxznqkBCFUVyew6Jkk0uq6sqPplLiaqI0ItIo%2Fs%2F399046418%2Fbr%2F145897726265-l&data=05%7C01%7Ctneely%40washingtonea.org%7Cea3a463e75064fba988308daad614377%7Cc51bd6ee3b224c0ba0fdfc3c3d347ca7%7C0%7C0%7C638012930528749555%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E%2BXBijMPryXxxusZ8KwJ%2F7kIbNFwotEZNEyrU49Rj9Y%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTMuNjUxMDM2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kcnMud2EuZ292L3BvZGNhc3QvIn0.En5WfD8CoS_M3UOacHyKWOULzYqBZrQn-P6ZLj4T4n8%2Fs%2F399046418%2Fbr%2F145897726265-l&data=05%7C01%7Ctneely%40washingtonea.org%7Cea3a463e75064fba988308daad614377%7Cc51bd6ee3b224c0ba0fdfc3c3d347ca7%7C0%7C0%7C638012930528905794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SY0Tzv1C6DueWa%2B5z4EQ6E2xEi00PkfYw0WU0Zu%2Bcr4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTMuNjUxMDM2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kcnMud2EuZ292L3dwLWNvbnRlbnQvdXBsb2Fkcy8yMDIxLzA2L21pZGNhcmVlcmNoZWNrbGlzdC5wZGYifQ.KYchM71fVC_mLxGrmU5o3ubDsnOHQeEKLwRwogt5mMc%2Fs%2F399046418%2Fbr%2F145897726265-l&data=05%7C01%7Ctneely%40washingtonea.org%7Cea3a463e75064fba988308daad614377%7Cc51bd6ee3b224c0ba0fdfc3c3d347ca7%7C0%7C0%7C638012930528905794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hhr3w7%2FrG9z0VTva6Ugk%2F8rlSEKiBnVaR5Y3EgCjbWM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:terrineely@lwsd.org
https://www.washingtonea.org/file_viewer.php?id=53733

